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WORSHIP COMMISSION Minutes

Monday, May, 21, 2012

Agnesian Room      7:15 pm to 8:45 pm

Commission Goal:

‘Continue formation of Liturgical Ministers to deepen their commitment

and enhance the overall worship experience for the parish.’

·                    Parish theme – Celebrate our Life in Christ 
        Parish Goals – Liturgy, Building stronger community, Better communications
I
Members Present:  Fr. Scott McCawley (scottmccawley@yahoo.com,Steve Lisowski (slisowski@icelmhurst.org), Tom Kaiser  (thomas.j.kaiser@jpmchase.com), Mary Pat Vanderlaan (tyson.marypat@epa.gov),  Jim Viola ( JViola@harmer.com), Tom Hanik (teph53@hotmail.com),                       Dave McCaffrey ( dhmccaffrey@predictiveassets.com), George Loss, docloss@aol.com, Peg Cello – stpegchgo@aol.com
II
Faith Sharing

a) Fr. Scott – We read and discussed Sacrosanctum Concilium:  Constitution on the Sacred Liturgy; Chapter II – The Most Sacred Mystery of the Eucharist; paragraph 47 – 56.  Father referred to the upcoming Year of Faith, commemorating the 50th Anniversary of Vatican II, and how we will need to begin planning and preparing for this.
III
Review of minutes  
a) Follow-up from April Minutes
· Obtaining feedback from parishioners on music – Steve will talk to Fr. Tom and if OK, follow up in fall.  Where he has options, he wants to offer opportunity in a public forum to have people recommend preferences.
· Continued discussion on the use of Voluntary Spot (or another system) –Dave will continue to experiment with Voluntary Spot with Gail.
· Getting a list of the different groupings of people; organized by Masses; by group; sortable from Gail -- Gail is moving to “ParishSoft” and wanted to wait till after Ministry signup weekend (May 19-20) to get listings of people.
· At the Stewardship Meeting last week, the idea of prayer requests and a prayer chain was discussed. Tom K. will ask for more detail to determine whether we have a role.
IV 
Information 
a) Parish Pastoral Council feedback – Jim V reported that Matthew Kelly Foundation is offering books at $2/book (in packs of 500) that parishes can give out as gifts – discussion about the positive reaction to Matthew Kelly when he was here and how this may be a great opportunity to focus on our youth and others.  A newly ordained Deacon will join us on June 2 for a year;  An intern (12 hours/week) who is obtaining Masters Degree in Divinity will be joining us – may work on “Welcoming” initiatives for new parishioners.  Fr. Raymond’s status is now Senior Priest in Residence – he will still preside at Masses.  We are considering a parish in Nashville to partner with.  Monday June 4 is the All Leadership meeting.  Each Commission will meet for 5 minutes to develop highlights from the last year (2 minute report out).  There will be Pizza and appetizers compliments of the PPC. We brainstormed possible accomplishments:

· Redefining roles and responsibilities for Liturgical Ministers and creation of new role:  Coordinators.

· Revised Roman Missal – catechesis

· Anticipating Year of Faith – started education of Worship Commission members on Sacrosanctum Concilium – Constitution on the Sacred Liturgy.
· Music Ministry:  increased use of organ and classical music program;  choirs; Neumann singers

· Dress code – being recognized as necessary change

b) Worship Commission committee reports 

1) Music report – Steve hopes to get more organized with Weddings and Funerals
V 
Status of current Worship commission programs and projects- 
· Dress Code Update and Finalization There was discussion about getting people to church versus dress code – we need to focus on both.  We need to be ready to address issue if people decide they will leave or not participate in the ministry if they disagree.  Discussion as to logistics of whom and how any excursion from the dress code would be handled.  Lector Coordinator/EM Coordinator/Usher Coordinator ultimately would address, although may need Mass Captain if needs immediate attention.  All will receive a copy of the code and will go up on Worship page, articles in bulletin and on webpage.  Dave agreed to draft an article and get posted on web.  Focus on the reverence of the Eucharist and worship.

· Ministry Sign Up Weekend Ministry Sunday was May 20.  Tentative results – 5 Adult, 9 IC 8th graders and 2 Teen Lectors; 1 Adult, 2 teen and 14 IC 8th grade Eucharistic Ministers; 1 IC 8th grade usher.  Discussion ensued whether it is possible to get them trained and on the summer schedule.  Suggestion that Gail just send out June for now.  Logistically, this did not go well.  People were not aware of the process.  It needs to be much better organized with the speakers prepared, ready to read a compelling message.  The message needs to be standardized, with some personal messaging​-short and to the point.  We need to have a process that anticipates and has the training on calendar.  More discussion on timing – should it be in the fall?  We do want to catch the 8th graders too, but that could happen independently.  More discussion about “volunteers” versus “ministers” – they could occur on different schedules.  If we have an additional request in August or September, we would need to have article in bulletin in advance.  There are 35 new servers.

· Coordinator Descriptions For each ministry, there needs to be description of A -Coordinator role; B – Task/description of ministry role; and C – Guidelines.  Steve will send out the template that we should use – final drafts are due (send via email to all) by June 1.

· Ministry Descriptions Planning for Formation for all Ministers – In each ministry, there must be training, both functionally how to carry out role, and also spiritual formation.  Our description sheets must include expectations.  We had a discussion about time, talent and treasure – the time spent on studying, reading, praying
· Upcoming Mass Coordination/Liturgy Sheets We discussed ad hoc requests for special Masses.  We need to have a request form so that there is a clearinghouse for requests, and Father Tom needs to approve; staff needs to know about it; Liturgical Ministers need to know.  This is to be able to effectively implement.  Worship Commission needs to come up with a form.  Worship Commission should regularly review the calendar for upcoming liturgical matters.  Steve will bring up this idea of a formal request at the planning meeting which is May 29.

· Liturgy of the Hours - Tabled
Upcoming Liturgies, meetings and opportunities for prayer:

· June 10 – Holy Hour for the Feast of Corpus Christi – in church after 11:00 Mass

· June 21 – July 4:  Bishops Fortnight for Freedom.  Father will do articles for bulletin

· June 4 – All leadership meeting

· June 18 – Worship Commission meeting

· July 16 -  Worship Commission meeting

· August 20 - Worship Commission meeting

